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We have the annual report from Joe Donohoe for the Breifne Clans Project this quarter.  The Project contains an impressive 150 participants, a third of which are Donohoes.  While some of the Donohoes are participating in both projects, there are more who are only in Joe’s project, so any members classified in Cavan groups should definitely see Joe’s report.  His narrative contains a great deal of useful information about the various Irish haplotypes that have been identified in the one document, compared to our Society website which has the data in various locations at present, so a read through his report is highly recommended, even if you are not a Cavan Donohoe.
Due to Joe’s relentless efforts in questioning the apparent curious haplotype reported by Family Tree for Sean C Donahue, in our Breifne Group A, they discovered that they used an erroneous sample for the testing.  It turns out that he is an (expected) exact match with his brother, and his statistics have been corrected in the spreadsheets.
There have been continued discoveries in the scientific labs of the genetic genealogy community of the significance of different STR’s in defining the different sub groups within haplogroups, in addition to new SNP’s which also help differentiate between them.  Except for the M222 SNP distinguishing the Northwest Irish haplotype, to which the Breifne Group A belongs, there does not at present appear to be any which separate the overall R1b1c* clustering of the majority of the participants in the project.  There are a lot of people in the genetic genealogy community who belong to the huge R1b1c* group who are anxious to find something which separates them from their fellows, and there is continued research and comparisons being made in an effort to find those distinguishing SNP’s.  

When one is discovered that could affect our majority group of R1b1c*, I will certainly let everyone know in case they would wish to have further testing done to find out more about their own genetic history.

There are several commercial labs who are now offering to scan a significant part of a person’s complete genome – not just the yDNA or mtDNA.  This has been helpful in the hunt for those differentiating SNP’s.  With the new SNP’s that have been discovered, Family Tree are updating their haplogroup designations, so at some point, R1b1c will be divided differently and we’ll have to get used to new ‘names’ for the various haplogroups and sub groups.
There are results for three new members and upgrades for two, and the various spreadsheets have been updated to include them.
